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Worcester County withdraws Maintenance of Effort Waiver
Friday, April 24, the Worcester County Commissioners withdrew their request for a Maintenance of Effort (MOE) Wavier from the State Board of Education. The Commissioners originally filed the MOE waiver request on April 1, in response to $13.9 million decline in revenues from assessments, recordation and transfer taxes and state cuts. This action provided the county with the time and flexibility needed to determine how to address a drastic budget shortfall. 
Since becoming aware of the revenue shortfalls, Worcester County staff has worked tirelessly to determine every possible cost saving measure available to reduce expenditures. County department heads and their staff have proposed cuts ranging from 5% to 28% of their operating budgets for an overall savings of nearly $5 million. The County is continuing to analyze the viability of implementing 167 cost saving measures submitted by their staff and restructuring county operations to improve efficiency and reduce costs. 

Coupled with the latest on State budget cuts to the county, deferral of capital projects and establishment of the Other Post Employment Benefits trust fund, the county is now within reach of a balanced FY10 Operating Budget.

Worcester County Board of Education President Bob Hulburd is thankful for the County Commissioners’ decision to withdraw their MOE waiver request from the State Board of Education.  “Our County Commissioners stand side-by-side with us, recognizing that the education of our children is at the very foundation of our county.  We have a long-standing history of working together to ensure the success of our schools, and today, this tradition continues.”
The County Commissioners are proud of our County employees for their efforts and appreciate all that they have done as part of the team to absorb the historical revenue shortfall.  
We look forward to working with the Board of Education to close the remaining gap. For more information, contact Kim Moses, public information officer, at (410) 632-1194.

